
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

August 18, 2020
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with roll call and the pledge of allegiance. 
2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Josh Doak
Firefighter, Chris Baird    

Firefighter, Garett Hall

Firefighter, Caleb Garcia
Public Present:


Bob Timberman


Sue Drinen



Larry Young
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen had no administrative remarks. 
4. Approval of Minutes: July 18, 2020:
Minutes approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Chairman Drinen stated that a letter was passed around thanking C-shift and Firefighter Arnold for a job well done. Office Manager confirmed that was the only correspondence. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 8.3% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 9.32% which is high because we had three payrolls pay in July and due to the usual summer time OT, 2000 Physical Resources is at 1.08%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 17.18% which is high due to the E41 repairs and Capital Expenditures is at 0.43% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 6.79%.
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler stated that we collected over $14,914 in ambulance revenue. She stated that our outstanding balance is much lower than it was this time last year. She also reported that Fire Recovery USA has brought in a consistent amount of revenue for vehicle stabilization and scene safety billings. Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board.
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that we have had many vehicle fires on the highway this past month. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said he had nothing legislatively to report on.  
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope reported that E41 is still having issues, so he took it back to the auto shop in Phoenix. He said that the guys reported that it is still pulling to the right when driven. 
Chief Tope said that we are in a new fiscal year and that all our employees are now in their new respective sections within the department. 

Chief Tope let the board know that three captains’ classes have been done and the training course seems to be very educational to everyone attending. 

Chief Tope reported to the board that Chief Bills wrote an AFG grant which will allow almost all GFR captains to attend a Fire Officer I class. He said this will be a great opportunity for them and that the total grant was valued at almost $300,000. 
Lastly, Chief Tope said that Jennifer Frank came from Hinton Burdick and did our audit the first week of August. He said the next agenda item was the only thing that she could find that we did not have in place yet and overall, the audit seemed to go well. He told the board that she will be contacting him in the next few months to schedule a time on our upcoming board meeting agenda to come and do an audit presentation and answer any of the board’s questions. 
9. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Resolution 2020-03 adoption of PSPRS Funding Policy and Actuarials: 

Chief Tope explained to the board that there is now an Arizona Revised Statute, ARS §38-863.01 which requires all Fire Districts to vote and approve a resolution each year that addresses the current unfunded PSPRS liability and the current amortization schedule they are on to make sure they are on track to have that unfunded liability paid off in a timely manner. Chief Tope let the board know that he pulled the figures for this resolution from our PSPRS 2020 actuarial’s report which was emailed to the board. He said in the future, he plans to have the board assess the actuarial report and amortization schedule around March each year. There were no further questions. 

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the 2020-03 resolution to adopt the PSPRS funding policy and actuarial’s.



Member Rose moved and Member Treharne seconded. The vote passed unanimously.

Aye votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Treharne, Member Barnes, Member Rose 
11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:

Bob Timberman asked if Chief Tope thought the current fire restrictions would be removed since Munds Park got some more rain. Chief Tope said they have weekly chief meetings where a few of the forest service representatives attend as well and he will inquire about removing of fire restrictions during the next meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:27 P.M.

Next Meeting: September 15, 2020 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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